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Dear Families,

As you probably already know, my name is Mrs. Colleen Prescott, and I welcome you to the third grade and the beginning of a new school year!  I have a Bachelor of Education degree from Miami University in Oxford, Ohio. This is my 23rd year teaching at St. Joseph Catholic School.  I believe that teachers and families are in partnership in the education of each child.  It is my job to assist in the learning process of your child, and to help him/her to experience success.  This involves a student’s growth academically, spiritually, personally, socially, and physically.

In third grade subjects taught are Religion, Reading, Math, Spelling, Social Studies, Language (Grammar), Handwriting (Cursive), and Science.  We will be very busy!  The tentative date for the third graders to receive the sacrament of Holy Eucharist is Saturday, April 1, 2017, at 10:30 a.m. Mass.  I will let you know if this changes.
Homework assignments are valuable aids to help reinforce what has been learned in class.  Homework will be assigned every evening from Monday through Thursday.  Assignments should take students about 30 to 45 minutes. If homework is incomplete, students will sit out recess and be required to finish the assignment. The work will be counted as late and points will be taken off.  If your child finishes in less time, reading for pleasure, practicing math facts, or studying for upcoming tests is recommended.  Reading for pleasure may be done on any subject your child enjoys.  When your child chooses a book, the general recommendation is that the book be at or slightly below grade level.  This ensures that reading will be a truly pleasurable experience.  Students are required to read three books per trimester and will have to complete a book review or accelerated reader quiz on each book. 
Spelling tests will be given on every Friday, with a pretest given on Thursday.  Those students who get 100% on the pretest need not take the test on Friday.  If your child is absent on Friday, the Thursday grade will be taken.  Math timed tests will usually be given every Friday.  Math facts should be practiced every day.  Advance notice will be given for all other tests, so make sure to check the assignments in the student’s planner.  Homework and class/seatwork will count for 40% of their final grade and tests, quizzes, and special projects will count for 60% of their final grade.  Grades will be posted on RenWeb weekly.
MAP testing will begin this year for grades 1 through 8.  The students will be tested in Reading and Math throughout the year to help us monitor their progress.  Since these tests cover allof the third grade curriculum for the subject, students will show many areas for improvement at the beginning of the year.  As the year goes on, they should show improved results as we cover the skills and content for third grade.  If you have any questions, please see me at any time throughout the year.

All drivers for field trips or volunteers in the classroom must be compliant.  In order to be cleared, parents must have watched the compliance DVD, signed the compliance attestation, have fingerprint clearance, and have copies of current driver’s license and insurance on file.  If you feel that you may be able to drive on field trips this year, I strongly urge you to get clearance now.  Field trips are only possible if we have enough cleared drivers, so please consider beginning the process as soon as possible.  Our first field trip is already scheduled for the morning of September 29th.
I look forward to working with your children this school year.  If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact me, at school, by phone (747-3060) or by email (cprescott@stjosephtucson.org).   I am available each morning before school, or after school, Monday through Thursday at 3:15.  For up to date third grade news, please visit my website http://colleenprescottstjoseph.weebly.com/.

Third Grade Rules

1. Follow directions
2. Work quietly
      3.   Raise your hand before speaking
      4.   Respect other children and adults
      5.   Keep your hands and feet to yourself
      6.   Work and play safely

Rewards:  Verbal praise, stickers, extra recess, class free time, class movie, treasure chest, etc.  Donations for the treasure chest are greatly appreciated.

Consequences:  Child will be warned and the behavior will be identified.   If the behavior continues it will result in moving their number down the behavior chart.  If behavior continues and their number moves to parent contact, a “Green Slip” will be sent home to be signed.  If three “Green Slips” are sent home in one week, a teacher/parent/student conference will be scheduled and a detention may be given.  
Serious offenses, such as fighting, hitting, cursing, bullying, etc., will result in an immediate student conference with the principal and a detention will be given. 

Policies

Absences:  Please call the office to report your child’s absence.  If missed work is to be picked up, please plan to come at the end of the day.  It is very disruptive to the class if work is called for during the day.    

Tardies:  Attendance will be taken when the 7:55 bell rings.  If your child is not with the class at this time, they will be considered tardy. Please see the school handbook for the tardy policy.
It is very important that you allow your child to enter the classroom, in the morning, on their own.  Please say good-bye at the door and allow him/her to follow the established procedure in the classroom.  This will enable your child to learn and to practice responsibility. 
Dismissal:  Third graders are dismissed from the pass-through gate between 3rd grade and Kinder, unless they have a younger sibling.   They will meet a kindergarten sibling at the front gate by the Computer room, or a first grade sibling by the office.  If they are not picked up by 3:15 or 12:45 on Friday, they will be sent to EDS.

Water bottles:  All students should bring a water bottle to school each day.  The bottle must have a lid that seals tightly.  It should have a cover or an old sock around it to prevent books and papers from getting wet.
Snacks:  Please send a healthy snack with your child every day.  We have lunch at 12:25, and that is a long time from breakfast.  It is especially important that children bring snacks on Fridays, since we do not dismiss until 12:30.

Birthdays:  Students may not pass out party invitations at school unless there is one for every child in the class.  
Volunteers:  I encourage you to volunteer for our class field trips, home projects, and parties, as your schedule allows.  I also have some weekly duties that can be done at home.  Please let me know if are able to commit to that kind of work.  You must be in compliance to drive on field trips.
I am excited about this year!  It is my goal for your child to experience success in third grade.  Thank you in advance, for your help and cooperation.  If you have any questions, please bring them with you on Open House night.
Sincerely,

Mrs. Colleen Prescott
